
BCA General Body Agenda 
January 6, 2022,  7:30 pm 

 

Via zoom 
 

The meeting opened at 7:35 by Vice President Kimberly Malone. 

 

Officer Reports 

• Recording Sec:  

o Adoption of Meeting Minutes: No quorum present so minutes will be presented at 

the next General Body meeting. 
 

• Corresponding Sec: 

o Facebook, Twitter, Instagram: Mark reported that he has posted on social media 

upcoming events or information but other than that, it has been quiet. 

 

• Treasurer Report:  

o Budget Presentation: Steve was unable to make tonight’s meeting, so budget is 

moved to the next meeting. 
 

• President/Vice President Report: Kim spoke about the numbers listed below and the new 

variant being contagious.   

o Covid 19 Numbers in Baldwin, Dept of Health as of Dec 29, 2021 
https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/zip-code-vaccination-data 
✓ Vaccination rates one dose-86.6% 

✓ Vaccination rates two dose-73.9% 

o Popcorn Fundraiser: Kim reported that the fundraiser is ready to kick off this 

month.  She presented the flyer that will circulate online and through the 

newsletter and explained how to sign up.  Willy will send the press release to the 

Herald tomorrow.  Van White and Lonnie Hart provided some humor and tips to 

sell the popcorn.  The goal is to sell $25,000 so proceeds will be split 50/50 

between the BCA and the PTSA. Willy reported he is talking to different 

restaurants in town for gift certificates for prizes for who sells the most. 

o BCA Strategic 5 Year Plan.  

 

Standing and Adhoc Committee Reports 

 

• Economic Development: Willy reported he is working on the bike route and Sara Hill has 

volunteered to write a proposal to get funding.   
  

• Government Liaison: Karen reported she is still working on getting more information on 

the DRI.  The Town of Hempstead has still not picked a consultant to work on the 

$650,000 fund which will be less with consultant’s fee. Discussion took place on the 

different DRI sites. 
  

• Beautification:  

 

• Fundraising:  
 



• Membership/Website: Rob reported nothing new to add. 
 

• Quality of Life:  

 

Adhoc  

 

• Bylaws Committee:   Rob reported that the last week of January the committee will meet 

to work on this. If anyone else would like to participate, please reach out to Rob. 

• Election Education Committee:  Darien spoke what this involves but has not been able to 

set it up yet. 

o BCA Ambassador 

 

New Business 

 

• Hate Has No Home Signage:  Marguerite presented the results of selling the sign.  Darien 

spoke about the reason behind the sign, the Proud Boys marching through Rockville 

Centre, and the prospect of selling them again. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 by a motion from Claudia and seconded by Karen. 

 

 

NEXT MEETING: February 10, 2022, 7:30 General Body. 

 


